NEW HIGHLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SITE-BASED DECISION MEETING

JUNE 13, 2005

The SBDM meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM.

The next SBDM meeting is scheduled for July 11, 2005 at 2:30 at New Highland Elementary.  

Members present:  Joyce Cross, Te’Andra Parker, Gena Mitchell, Joan Hill, Robin Pitvorec and Connie Goff.

The financial statement for May was reviewed.  A motion for approval was made by Te’Andra Parker and approved by Robin Pitvorec.  Motion passed.  

The minutes from the May meeting were reviewed.  The spelling for Ronda Nolan needs to be corrected.  A motion for approval with the correction  was made by Joyce Cross and seconded by Joan Hill.  Motion passed.

Old business:

During the previous meeting a request was entertained about moving preschool classrooms back to their previous locations where they could have bathrooms in the classroom.  This suggestion was given to the discipline committee for consideration.  A report from the committee outlined possible options and offered a decision based on all facts taken into account.  It was decided that no changes should be made in moving rooms at this time.  

The by-laws and policies that were rewritten by the current committee will be reviewed by the new council and approved.  Committee members expressed the hope that not too many changes would be made.  The new committee should also look at writing a wellness plan for the school.  

New business:

The following recommendations for hire were made:  Noreida Reesor for the .5 Title I teacher position, Cathy Skidmore for the .5 Title I assistant, and Donnie Lynch for the .5 assistant principal position (after the 30 day wait period lapses and all other applications have been reviewed).

Ms. Goff brought to the table a school-wide lesson plan format which was designed by the curriculum committee.  The plan will be brought before the new council for changes and/or approval.  

Gena Mitchell requested the purchase of  resource books for kindergarten.  These were books seen at a workshop which kindergarten teachers recently attended.  The total cost would be $71.84 per set.  All funds for the 2004-2005 school year have been spent, but Ms. Mitchell will make a new request once new year funds become available after July 1, 2005.  

The committee moved to a closed session to interview applications for the Title I assistant position.

Once the council returned from closed session, Ms. Goff recommended the hire of Lynn Evans for the Title I assistant position.  The council approved.

Robin Pitvorec made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Joan Hill.  Motion passed.

